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February 25, 2025 
 
Marshal Sean Toomey 
Director 
NH Division of Fire Safety 
33 Hazen Drive 
Concord, NH 03305 
 
Marshal Toomey, 
 
I received your request for a waiver of the Firefighter Entrance Requirements, specifically Fire 702.01, for Matthew 
Wilmot and Brynn Dunne and for 702.01 and 701.02 for Nicole Lutz, Megan McDevitt, Anthony Booth, Stacey Dubois 
and Adam Fanjoy. Fire 704.01 Request for Waiver, section (a), states in part "the request shall be made within 30 days 
of the employment date for an employment position".  This request is beyond the 30-day requirement therefore the 
request is denied in accordance with Fire 704.02(b)(1).   
 
In accordance with Fire 704.02(c), anyone aggrieved by a determination by the Commission may request that the 
Commission reconsider any decisions rendered under this part. In order to be considered timely, your request must be 
received within 30 days of the original determination. You may request reconsideration by filing a request addressed to: 

 
Chair, Fire Standards and Training Commission 
c/o Director, Division of Fire Standards and Training and Emergency Medical Services 
33 Hazen Drive 
Concord, NH 03305 
Justin.a.cutting@dos.nh,gov 
 

If this request is made prior to March 1, 2025, it would be considered at the regular meeting of the Fire Standards and 
Training Commission on March 6, 2025, being held in the dormitory classroom at the Richard M. Flynn Fire Academy, 
Smokey Bear Blvd., Concord, NH at 9:30am. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further questions or need assistance.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Frank Fraitzl 
Chair, NH Fire Standards and Training Commission 
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